

Grafton Riding Club Inc



General Meeting - Minutes

29 September 2020

The Royal Hotel – South Grafton

- Meeting Started: 6.50pm
- Present: Wendy Bruszewski, Kathy Sullivan, Lee Brown, Sonia George, Amy Staff, Rosemary Huntley, Greg Huntley
- Apologies: Bree Skinner
- Minutes from previous meeting were read . Wendy Bruszewski moved, seconded by Lee Brown that the minutes true and accurate. All in favour
- Business Arising from Previous Minutes
 - Pony Club replied re using jump poles for training day
 - Louise Light looks like going out on her own re the jumping competitions
 - Wendy was unable to follow up on the progressive Dressage Competitions
 - Wendy didn't have a chance to look for her copy of the Constitution, but Sonia has one and will forward. Kathy Sullivan did forward a copy of the old constitution

Correspondence:

<u>In:</u>	<u>Out</u>
<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Kathy Sullivan – Constitution • GPC – Approval to use jump poles at training day • Marjolyn Thomas – various items from EA • Marjolyn Thomas – checking on our change of April Dressage Date (to March) • Various RSVP Responses to Training Day • Melissa Rose confirming she lives in CVC Local Area • Nelda McKee – questioning our decision on CVC Area and hoping it is changed for our October training day so herself and 3 others can attend • Julianna Matthew – Hawthorne Park Calendar Updates • Julianna Matthews re keys to Campdraft Office <p>-</p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • To Kathy Sullivan and Wendy B re constitution • To Marjolyn Thomas re our change of dates from April to March for Dressage Comp • To all re training day • To various responding to training day questions • To all re meeting 15 Sept • To all re cancellation of meeting 15 Sept • To all re meeting 29 Sept <p>-</p>

- Treasurers Report - Not Available – there has been no movement within the account.

General Business

- November T Shirt Dressage Day - new date **8 November** (BRCC is planning to hold a one day draft on this Sunday - with COVID restrictions in place can you please see if there is a date that would suit where there is not a larger competition being held.)
 1. Sonia will follow up on Judges such as Chris Fowles, Chris Welsh, Sue Burke, Jenny Edwards, Wendy Bruszewski, Tasmin
 2. Wendy will follow up with pencilors
 3. Amy to amend program from last year – update dates, add Championship , all pricing to remain the same.
 4. Add an Covid Event package .

- 11 October – Wendy Instructing – 10 booked already, no region restrictions to apply. 8.30am start.

- As we haven't had a P O BOX this year and have managed well without it. Lee Brown moved, seconded by Sonia that we not renew the PO BOX and use "Lee's Country Wear & Rug Repairs - 86 Through Street, South Grafton 2460 as we are required to have an official address. All in Favour – Motion Carried

- Olivia request to take photos from face book messages

"Expression Of Interest:

Equine Photographer -

I regularly attend equine events at Hawthorne park, south Grafton.

With enough interest I can be booked for [weekends](#) to take photos for clubs and individuals. Photos will be uploaded at a compressed quality and the full quality will be available once purchased.

You can download your photos or I can supply a USB for your photos also, which will have a higher fee.

Feel free to have a chat with me."

All happy to have Olivia come along and take photographs

- "Aime Harrison - Hi, I am helping to organize and potentially run a Grand National qualifying show horse championships at Hawthorne park at the end of November it's the champs that are usually held at Lismore in May, and I was wondering if GRC would be interested in hiring out a few of the pvc dressage arenas that we could possibly use as boarders for show rings. We would be using them in front of the pony club shed on the polo fields. I know I have seen discussions previously about other clubs wanting to hire arenas but I couldn't remember what the outcomes were. Aimee and Trysten organising"
This was discussed and it was moved by Lee Brown and seconded by Sonia George that we request a \$100 refundable bond for the use of the arenas. All in favour. Motion carried.
- Paperless scoring. This will be needed if possible for our March and June competitions next year. Amy to book

Meeting Closed: 7.15pm

Next Meeting: Tuesday 20 October 2020